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As we complete one half of the Kiwa-
nis year, this issue completes 75 percent
of the news articles of the ESK that you
will receive in printed form. Likewise,
we now have limitations as to how
many words can be written per article.
In today's technological super highway
of knowledge, we should be freer to com-
municate and to do so more often rather
than limit us to the amount and num-
ber of times we are permitted. I'm told
that many miss the old ESK days. I
have to admit, I do too. Just by this one
paragraph, I'm already more than 20
percent of my capacity. Maybe not
everything new is better!

It's been an extremely busy month,
especially in the Albany region. We had
more than 300 Kiwanians attend the
Mid-Year Conference. I trust that you
all had a great time and that you
learned a great deal in the
forums/workshops and that you made
or renewed many friendships, for that is
what we do best: educate, congratulate
and celebrate. My sincere and heartfelt
thanks to the many who helped in mak-
ing it a success. 

Speaking of success, it was rather
clear to many that our Keynote
Speaker, Victoria Ruvolo, AKA "The
Turkey Lady" was a smashing success.
She was so impressed with Kiwanis and

what we do that I suggested we make
her an honorary member of my home
club. She was so touched that she
started to cry. As a result, Club Presi-
dent Mike Siniski and I felt it was best
to simply make her one of our own. I'm
proud to sponsor her as the newest
member of the Sayville Kiwanis Club.
Welcome to the family Victoria!

Speaking of tears and Mike Siniski,
during the awards ceremony on Satur-
day evening, a few were shed when we
learned that Mike has been voted as the
latest recipient of the Gerald Christiano
Award. It is well deserved and it will be
my honor to be on stage as the Past
Governor's Council makes the presenta-
tion in August at district convention.
Congratulations Mike! 

Less than four weeks later, we were
back in Albany to close out the 2012-13
Circle K and Key Club year and to com-
mence the 2013-14 year. For those who
have never participated in either the
CKI Convention or the Key Club Lead-
ership Training Conference, you are
truly missing a significant and special
portion of what the Kiwanis family is all
about. The energy, enthusiasm and pas-
sion our young adults bring is infectious
and inspires all Kiwanians who attend
to want to become even more involved.
It is my sincere hope that you will catch
their passion by becoming more in-
volved with your SLPs at the club level.

Speaking of SLPs, I want to take a
moment to congratulate all of our SLP
administrators. Each of our SLPs has
grown by at least one club since Octo-
ber, with many more in the pipeline for
additional growth. They are our future
and what we do for them now will sow
great rewards for us. While growth in

the future is necessary, we also need to
have Kiwanis growth today. In that re-
gard, we have had one new club built
thus far, but it's already a huge club:
Bethpage Central Park, with approxi-
mately 65 new Kiwanians (no seed
members), and growing still. My thanks
to the Kiwanian who spearheaded this
club's amazing growth, Lt. Gov.-Elect
Ann Torcivia. If every division had just
one Ann, Kiwanis would be unstop-
pable.

Soon, we will be leaving for the Inter-
national Convention in Vancouver. For
those who will be attending, it will be
our chance to celebrate the year of the
DeJulio's as Kiwanis International's
2012-13 leaders, while we elect a new
Kiwanis International Vice President
and slate of candidates for the position
of International Trustee. If you can't
make it to ICON to say farewell to the
DeJulio's, don't fret, for they will be our
honorees at the district convention, just
six short weeks later in Henrietta, NY.

Finally, for those of you who are still
experiencing the aftermath of Super
Storm Sandy, our hearts continue to
break for you. You are in our thoughts
and prayers. We are with you and if we
can do anything to alleviate your pain,
please contact us.

Governor

Al Norato Jr.

Spring is in the air. With the Mid-
Winter Convention behind us, congrat-
ulations to all the clubs that received
awards.

To all the clubs, presidents and lieu-
tenant governors who made Distin-
guished and Super Distinguished: job
well done.

It was a wonderful weekend. These
conventions should be fun and enjoy-
able. I believe we are on our way to do
exactly that.

We cannot make it fun unless we hear
your ideas. I'm committed to do just
that.

I have attended the convention for
Circle K and Key Club on March 21-23

in Albany. It was one great time. You
can feel the energy from these young
adults. It is an honor to work side by
side with these Kiwanians. I'm so proud
of them. I encourage all the clubs in the
district to work with the Service Lead-
ership Program and advisors. Give
them the support they need. Remember
we are building a foundation for their
future.

Thank you, to the Queens West Foun-
dation for the efforts in building the
new library at Kamp Kiwanis. It will be
dedicated on May 18, and a plaque will
remember Super Distinguished Past
Lt. Gov. Angelo (Monti) Maltaghati.
This is great time to visit the Kamp and
also help getting it ready for the chil-
dren.

To all the lieutenant governors-elect,
I'm looking forward to seeing you at the
training in May. I want to congratulate
you again for making a difference. I
would like see that you have a vision,
mission and goal.

Also, please start introducing yourself
to your division. Please gather the infor-

mation of all the presidents and secre-
taries that will be elected for 2013-14.
This is very important for the directory.
Have this information by May 15. We
will build a stronger bridge for the fu-
ture of our district. We will make a dif-
ference.

We are volunteers and we do the best
that we can, because "Kiwanis is in our
Hearts & Our Hearts are in Kiwanis".

I'm proud to be part of the Kiwanis
Family. We will never lose our focus for
the children of the world.

In closing we are getting ready for our
International Convention lets show our
support to our International President.

Let's have a good showing from our
district.

I would like to hear from you, if you
have any suggestions or ideas to make
our district stronger, fun, and enjoyable.
You can contact me at
JOA9014@nyp.org or 718-386-3766. So
let's continue to be a family and grow.

Governor

Elect

Joseph

Aiello

‘I want to take a mo-
ment to congratulate all
of our SLP administra-
tors. Each of our SLPs
has grown by at least

one club since October’


